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THE MARTIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
JULY 9, 2013
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, July 9, 2013 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners attending were President Paul R. George, Dan Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  Others in attendance were Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Judge Lynne Ellis, Community Corrections Director Kathy Collins; Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett; Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Millie Brown, Lost River Township Trustee; Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune; Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal and Martin County Humane Society and Ky Yarling and Louis Hobbs, Colonial Life.

President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:03 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of June 25, 2013, were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Commissioner Gregory did not vote due to his absence at the meeting.   

Commissioner Boyd offered condolences to Commissioner Gregory on the passing of his mother and to Councilman Lonnie Hawkins on the passing of his father.   

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.   All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society, submitted a request for funding for 2014.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to amend the Commissioner’s budget for the Martin County Humane Society to $4,800.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, came before the board to clear up some confusion on the renaming of a road to Westgate in memory of Gene Shaw.  Commissioner Gregory made the motion to rename the road “SGM Gene Shaw Technology Drive.”  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Kinder also invited the Commissioners to a meet and greet luncheon with Don Schulte, Executive Director of WestGate@Crane Technology Park on July 16th.  He also announced a $650,000 Lily Endowment Planning Grant for Southwest Central Indiana. An IEDC meeting will be held July 25th and formal invitations will be sent.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  He thanked Community Corrections for painting over graffiti on local bridges and for weed-eating the bank by the highway garage.  He also thanked all the volunteers who helped in any way during the recent rain we received.  Padgett updated the Commissioners on the Seals Road Culvert and Windom Road repairs.  Padgett and Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn will be attending a mandatory Indiana Testing Inc. meeting next week.    A discussion followed on the need for a new mechanic truck.  Padgett would like to give his truck to the mechanic and purchase a new truck for himself.  Bids will be taken for a utility box for the mechanic truck.  In repairing the Seals Road culvert the department damaged a fiber optic line belonging to Frontier.  Frontier has submitted a claim for damages.  Attorney Dave Lett is investigating.  Commissioner Boyd made the motion to provide a culvert and a load of rock to the new Lost River Fire Station.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Millie Brown, Lost River Township Trustee, updated the board on the progress of the new fire station.  Construction will begin soon.  Issues regarding adjacent property owners were discussed.  Commissioner George stated that Brown and Richard Burch, Midwestern Engineers, recommended they approve Pay Application #1 for $21,090.60 for the HVAC and Plumbing.  Commissioner Gregory made the motion to approve Pay Application for $21,090.60.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense, reported they had successfully assisted the county during the 4th of July holiday.  President George stated that an appointment is needed to fill the vacancy on the DPC board created by the death of Jim Williams.  Ringwald is to get the appropriate paperwork. 

Lost River Township Trustee Brown also reported that the Lost River Fire Station recently passed an inspection performed by the Department of Homeland Security.  

In answer to President George’s request for an action plan for the security system, Judge Lynne Ellis submitted a quote that will provide the necessary services.  Commissioner Gregory made the motion to accept the quote from Helix Technologies for $600.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The lower level of the Courthouse will have the carpet and tiles cleaned after completion of the upper level. 

Courtney Hughett thanked Kathy Collins and the Community Corrections Road Crew for their assistance in the clean-up of the Humane Society property.  A lengthy discussion followed on the need to clean up Green Cemetery in Lost River Township.  The cemetery is deeded to the Martin County Commissioners.   

Attorney Dave Lett submitted the Inter-local agreement regarding the storage space between Martin County and the Shoals Recycling Center.  The County contributed $15,000 toward the construction of the storage space.  Attorney Lett will be amending the agreement to include a 16x8 space on the main level.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the agreement with the addition of the 16x8 space.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Community Corrections Director Kathy Collins questioned the up-keep of the grounds of the Shoals Recycling Center.   Martin County Recycling Director Laura Albertson will be her point of contact.  

President George gave the June Veteran Service Officer Report.  

The County received a premium rebate of $6,395.83 from Anthem Blue Cross Blue Shield and $39,352.61 in Riverboat Wagering Tax Revenue.

Auditor Roush explained that there are funds available to provide each employee with health insurance an extra $100 per pay period in their Health Savings Accounts beginning August 1st and ending December 31st.   Attorney Lett will draft a resolution to approve at the July 24th meeting.  

Colonial Life representatives, Ky Yarling and Louis Hobbs, presented information on available programs.  They would like to bring the benefits communication to a new level. The Commissioners currently have Life Insurance, Long-Term Disability and AD&D policies on each full-time employee.  The Commissioners would like to increase the life insurance policy from the current amount of $15,000.   Auditor Roush will submit an employee census for more accurate life insurance rates. A lengthy discussion followed on all products Colonial Life has to offer to the employees. Commissioner Boyd made the motion to authorize Auditor January Roush to be the administrator for Colonial Life.   Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned 8:02 pm with a motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.   All were in favor and the motion passed.
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